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NOTE FROM THE MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND WORSHIP
OF THE REPUBLIC OF BOLIVIA

Permanent Mission of bolivia
to the
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
OEA/CP/059/04
Washington, D.C., April 26, 2004
Dear Mr. Council Chair:

I have the pleasure of addressing you to attach hereto a copy of note VREC-DGRB-25/2005, sent by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship of my country to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Ecuador, in relation to recent statements allegedly made by President Lucio Gutiérrez of Ecuador, during his official visit to Santiago, Chile, concerning the upcoming regular session of the OAS General Assembly, to be held in Ecuador.

I would be most appreciative if you would kindly arrange for the distribution of a copy of that note as an information document.

Sincerely yours,

Ambassador María Tamayo-Arnal

Permanent Representative
Ambassador Miguel Ruiz Cabañas
Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Mexico
Chair of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.


Republic of Bolivia
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship
VREC-DGRB-25/2004

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship, Vice Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship, presents its compliments to the Honorable Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Ecuador.  This Ministry is concerned over reports, circulated by various media outlets, that Mr. Lucio Gutiérrez, President of the Republic of Ecuador, had stated, during his recent visit to the Republic of Chile, that the topic of Bolivian maritime access would not be considered at the thirty-fourth regular session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States (OAS), to be held in Quito from June 6 to 8, 2004.

This Ministry wishes to point out that the solution of the maritime problem of Bolivia is of “continuing hemispheric interest” on the OAS agenda, as provided in resolution AG/RES. 426 (IX-O/79).

In that light, this Ministry expresses its concern over the aforementioned statements, which are inconsistent with the multilateral nature of the Bolivian demand, recognized in the OAS resolution.  Consequently, this Ministry kindly requests the Honorable Government of Ecuador to take due note of these considerations.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship, Vice Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship, avails itself of the opportunity to present to the Honorable Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Ecuador the assurances of its highest consideration.
La Paz, April 23, 2004
Honorable
Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Republic of Ecuador
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